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May 2, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that will transfer the management of the King County Enhanced 911 (E911) operations and its associated capital improvement fund from the Department of Executive Services to the Department of Information Technology (KCIT). The ordinance reflects alignment to the King County Strategic Plan and is consistent with Ordinance 17142 that consolidated information technology functions and responsibility for information technology services within the Executive Branch.  The E911 Office, the Department of Executive Services (DES), and KCIT communicated the proposed transition to all of the PSAPs and agency staff engaged in the strategic planning process. The transfer of management of E911 to KCIT will position the county to successfully implement the strategic plan recommendations.

The E911 system relies on technology infrastructure similar to other infrastructures maintained by KCIT. A benefit of utilizing KCIT’s collective information technology expertise and support is economies of scale in maintaining overall King County technology infrastructure.
The table below summarizes the proposed changes:
	Section
	Proposed Change

	KCC 2.16.035
	Section F.3. Remove “Managing E911 emergency telephone program”


	KCC 2A.380.070
	New Section.  Add “Managing the enhanced 911 emergency communication system”

	KCC 4A.200.280
	Section C. Change E911 emergency communication system fund manager from the director of the department of executive services to the director of the department of information technology

	KCC 4A.200.2805
	Section C. Change the E911 emergency communication capital fund manager from the director of the department of executive services to the director of the department of information technology


Passing this ordinance will further the King County’s Strategic Plan goal of efficient, accountable regional and local government. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact Tom Koney, Deputy Director, Department of Executive Services, at 
206-263-9755.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Tom Koney, Deputy Director, DES

William S. Kehoe, Director, King County Information Technology
